Staff was able to procure two quotes from pre-engineered metal building companies to repair the
buildings. Superior Metal Buildings in the amount of $59,369.34 and Gary Weaver Construction in the
amount of $62,280.00. Mr. McLeod stated this project is being completed under the emergency
purchases' policy.

Alapaha Plantation Water Treatment Plant New Wells & Water Main Extension

Utilities Director, Steve Stalvey presented the item. Mr. Stalvey stated Alapaha Plantation water
system continues to experience issues with disinfection by-products and is currently under a consent
order with the Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD). County staff has worked closely with
Lovell Engineering, TTL geologist and Georgia EPD have determined the need to drill two new supply
wells to provide water to Alapaha Plantation, running a water main to the existing water treatment
plant and an additional 20,000gallon storage tank. Mr. Stalvey stated three bids were received with
Standard Contractors submitting the low bid, in the amount of $1,711,265.60. Additionally, Mr. Stalvey
stated that once this project is completed, a test will be run on the system. Chairman Slaughter asked
how deep these wells would be dug, will they be in the Florida aquifer, Mr. Stalvey answered yes, the
design is to drill approximately six hundred feet. Commissioner Wisenbaker asked the size of the well,
Mr. Stalvey answered a six inch well. Commissioner Smith asked when this project will go online, Mr.
Stalvey answered in the late summer or early fall time frame.

REPORTS - County Manager
There was no additional information reported.

ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Orenstein made a motion to adjourn the meeting, second by Commissioner
Wisenbaker. Chairman Slaughter adjourned the meeting at 8:47 a.m.



